

District 13 Training Association Minutes
March 30th, 2017

Present: Perry and Corrina Jacobs, Phil and Judy Whitley, Dave Kingsbury, Deb Hansen Chris Galiszewski, Merle Laci, Jared Ployhar, Kevin Silvenail, and Chancy Ferguson.
Meeting called to order by Pres. Dave Kingsbury at 19:58 at The Dusty Spur.

Minutes: Minutes were read. Chris made a motion to accept the minutes with one correction under the DLO report. Kevin seconded, motion passed with the correction.

Treasure's Report: None. At this time. There still have been no invoices sent for 2016 Fire School or 2017 District 13 Training Association dues.

Fall Fire School: Chancy reported that DPSST won't know till July about the funding to help with the High Threat Tactics class. He would like to proceed forward with the particulars of setting up the class whether we have their help or we pay for it.

Chancy has been off with shoulder surgery and informed us we need to get hold of Jennifer now to put in the paperwork to schedule the fire station for fire school. This is a new requirement through the fire department.

No one has heard from David Blair about Nozzles Forward. That class with Aaron Fields is requested so far in advance we probably have no chance of getting it now.

Judy inquired about having some classes on defending homes with wildfires approaching. Homes with propane, and other hazards such as guns and ammunition. Even a non-certified class like sprinkler set up and home defense.

Mentioned was a conflagration class, but Chancy said it took a lot of paperwork.

A driver's class was brought up again. Chancy made the motion, Chris seconded to have a driver's class for the second class for the weekend.

Corrina will help with food again and Chancy will check on reserving the gun club.

DPSST: None

DLO: Kevin had nothing requested or going on at this time.

Proposed Trainings: Judy inquired about wildland classes this spring? It was brought up that Sam Martin has one almost every spring. Check with him. Not sure how publicized it is. Fire Fighter I class has been going on. No departments have been billed as of yet. Merle and Chris will get that done.

Comments from members: Gary Timm is having the scavenger hunt task performance on April 22nd.

There was discussion on a deadline for David Blair to get invoices and everything caught up in that hasn't been done.

Judy made the motion to give David Blair 2 weeks to get all invoices out and any other work that needs caught up, or find a new treasurer. Chancy seconded, motion passed unanimously. Dave Kingsbury will relay this info to David Blair.

Do to the fact that Deb and Kevin were not at the last meeting when officers were voted in, Judy made the motion to nominate Deb as Secretary seconded by Chancy. Passed. Judy made the motion to nominate Kevin Silvernail as V. Pres. Chris and Chancy seconded, passed.

Recent Incidents: None.

Meeting adjourned.

Deb Hansen Secretary

Dave Kingsbury President

Next meeting, April 27th hosted by Cove RFPD.